

## WEEKLY BULLETIN 18 July 2023 Volume 64 - Issue 3





**Pres Bernard Jones** 

DG Andrea Grosvenor

Bulletin editor: Issa Shalhoub

Area Gov Haseena Tweddle RI Pres Gordon R. McInally Club's Websile and Club's Facebook

# July is Rotary's Maternal and Child Health Month

Tonight; Tony Ireland - NSW Club Volunteer Award 2023 Recipient.
Introduction: Ian Tibbles
Vote of Thanks: Tim Trescowthick

#### **Future Programs:**

25 July; Jason McDermott - J & J Lawn Care / Winter

Lawn Maintenance. Introduction: Ross Wade Vote of Thanks: Yvonne Young

### August is Rotary's Membership and Extension Month

1 Aug; TBA 8 Aug; TBA 15 Aug; TBA 22 Aug; TBA 29 Aug; TBA

Club's Calendar		
Club dues	are due.	\$360 or \$180 for half year
45 Club dues, due		
22 July	Sat	Bunnings' BBQ
30 July	Sun	Milton Follies, Bar Duties
12-13 Aug		MUNA
13 Aug	Sun	Bunnings' BBQ
10 Sep	Sun	Bunnings' BBQ
10 Oct		Hat Day, Lift The Lid on mental illness
20-22 Oct		District Conference
16 March	Sat	BOF Ball at DLC

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt 04/07 958 516 ed.zonneveldt@icloud.com by NOON ON MONDAY.

If you don't notify your non-attendance, the club will need to charge you.

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras.

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know.

Birthdays: 24 July; Geoff Johns and Jeff Franklin Anniversaries: None this week.

# Meeting of 11 July 2023

President Bernard Jones, welcomed all.

**President Bernard announced the birth of their first grandchild Cooper**, CONGRATULATIONS Pa and grandma Jane. To celebrate the birth, we all got cans of Coopers Pale Ale, **thank you Pa**.

**Secretary Issa Shalhoub**; the Club Board met last night; Pres Bernard will elaborate tonight.

We all received an email from DGE Rob Uhl re Regionalisation Representative.

If you know of a guest speaker, please advise Jo Jones.

**Treasurer Ed Zonneveldt** advised that the yearly fees are now due \$360 and the half yearly fee is \$180; the fees can be paid at the meeting.

Please pay the 45 Club as soon as you can.

More numbers are still available to purchase for the 45 Club.

Ed also gave the club Service report.

**Almoner, Bill Harris**, announced that Keegan Fry, Wayne Fry's son, has passed away, our deepest condolence to the family.

**Vocational Service, Yvonne Young** mentioned the proposed workplace visits, including a trip to Blue Scope Steel and maybe catch up with the RC of Corrimal, members liked the idea of the Blue Scope Steel's visit.

Youth Service, Avril Pryor; attended the MUCK MasterChef, and in October will support the 'Do It For Dolly Dav'.

Will also support RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards), RYPEN (Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment) and NYSF (National Youth Science Forum).

International Service Tim Trescowthick has invited the USA ambassador to attend and address a club meeting.

**President Bernard** started the Club Assemble night and spoke on:

- BOF Ball- Festival-Taste of the Sea wash-up to happen this week.
- Craig Cameron volunteered to look after the Environment portfolio, thank you Craig.
- The trailer with the BBQ (we bought from the RC of Bomaderry) is stored at the DLC.

We will try out the trailer on a weekend, then can be used at the Marine Rescue market, where we can sell say; Egg and Bacon rolls.

- To form a committee to run a new format of the Melbourne Cup Calcutta, at the Mollymook Bowling Club.
- The Jumping Castle is in need of a clean and to get a sign writer to remove any advertisement off it.
- Rhondda Purtell has resigned.
- John Goggins has taken six months leave, to the end of Dec 2023.
- Wayne Fry applied for the 85 rule and it was granted by the Board, as he sure qualifies, "age + years of membership, if equals 85 one can apply for it, which allows a member to be exempt from attending or apologising, but has to notify the attendance officer if he wishes to attend a specific meeting."
- The RC of Hervey Bay will be here on the weekend.
- Foundation Rural Regional Renewal, grant of \$10,000 received for the Youth Driver Education Program.
- Welfare Soup Kitchen Summit is on next Wed 19 July 2023.
- **Members Satisfaction Survey** was distributed to all members, for members to fill-in and give opinions, if you wish a copy, please ask Issa.
- · Ideas for increasing membership:

Talk-Tell your friends about; What is Rotary?

Invite people to attend a meeting and let them see what we do. Have an extra member at the Bunnings' BBQ to talk to the public about Rotary.

Like our Facebook page.

Change your seating location at the meetings.

When was the last time you invited someone to attend a meeting?

Share your love to Rotary and this great organisation with others.

Yvonne spoke on organising a fun run-walk, an event to show off Rotary and advertise what we do.

Clive Cross wants to reconnect with the MU Times with articles about our Club.

Any volunteers?

Whitewash Magazine to be invited to attend a meeting.

Serving the community is enjoyable.

Having guest speakers is important.

Think of the 4-Way Test, of the things we do and say.







- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- 4. Will it be **BENEFICIAL** to all concerned?